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CYANOTOXINS PRESENT IN DRINKING TAP WATER DO NOT DRINK 
THE TAP WATER -- MAY 29, 2018 INFANTS, YOUNG CHILDREN AND 
OTHER VULNERABLE INDIVIDUALS  
 
Alert applies to City of Salem, City of Turner, Suburban East Salem Water 
District, and Orchard Heights Water Association 
 
WHY IS THERE AN ADVISORY? Low levels of cylindrospermopsin and 
microcystin (cyanotoxins) have been found in treated drinking water. These 
toxins are created by algal blooms in the source of City of Salem drinking 
water, Detroit Reservoir. To ensure the greatest quality of drinking water, 
City of Salem voluntarily samples for such toxins during algal events. 
Samples were collected on May 23, 2018 and May 25, 2018. Results 
confirmed the presence of cyanotoxins in the drinking water at levels above 
the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's Cyanotoxins National Drinking 
Water Health Advisories.  
 
Children under the age of six, people with compromised immune 
systems, people receiving dialysis treatment, people with pre-existing 
liver conditions, pets, pregnant women or nursing mothers, or other 
sensitive populations should follow this advisory. At this time, people 
who are not on this list may continue to drink the water unless additional 
messaging is received. The City of Salem will post an updated advisory 
when:  

• The Cyanotoxin levels are less than or equal to the national drinking 
water Health Advisories; 

• The Do Not Drink Advisory is lifted; and/or 
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• If there are any changes to the conditions of this Do Not Drink 
Advisory.  

 
Updates will be provided Thursday, May 31, 2018 via the City of Salem web 
page, CityofSalem.net; City of Salem Alert System; local media; City of 
Salem social media. Residents can sign up on CityofSalem.net to receive 
emergency alerts from the City. 
 
For more information please visit CityofSalem.net or call 503-588-6333. 
Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, 
especially those who may not have received this notice directly (for example, 
people in apartments, nursing homes, schools and businesses). You can do 
this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand. 
Providers should ensure they have plenty of bottled water on hand for 
residents until this advisory has been lifted. 

 
For general information contact the DHS Safety, Oversight, and Quality  
or visit the DHS Web site at  www.oregon.gov/DHS - To contact Nursing 
Facility Licensing Unit directly please email:  
NF.Licensing@state.or.us. 

 
 
 


